Carter Memorial Library Board

Monday November 19, 2018

4:30 PM

1. Call to Order President Lisa Sharkey called the meeting to order at 4:35 PM in the Alder Room at the Carter Memorial Library.

2. Roll: Director Julie Stobbe, Lisa Sharkey, Marge Franzke, Barbara Hodgen, Stacey Wright.   Tom Ellis, Jim Braasch, Nicole Bahn absent.

3. Business    
a. Minutes: Barbara Hodgen motion, Stacey Wright 2nd to accept the minutes of the October 15, 2018 regular board meeting as received. Motion passed unanimously.

b. Minutes: Barbara Hodgen motion, Stacey Wright 2nd to accept the minutes of the October 22, 2018 expansion meeting as received. Motion passed unanimously. 

c. Revenues: Stacey Wright motion, Barbara Hodgen 2nd to approve the October 2018 revenues statement as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

d. Expenditures: Stacey Wright motion, Barbara Hodgen 2nd to approve the October 2018 expenditures statement as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

e. Library Fund Verbiage: Stacey Wright motion, Barbara Hodgen 2nd to move all library operation out of the general fund and into a separate special revenue fund. This motion pertains to discussion of library funds at the October 15, 2018 meeting where Linda Kutchenriter explained how to better manage library funds and to be consistent with what some other city entities do. Motion passed unanimously. 

f. Meeting Room Policies: There was extensive discussion whether the library should allow people to use the library when it is closed and the importance of reconsidering this policy when the library expands and can better meet the needs of more organizations. Each person in attendance was asked what they thought and a few policies from other libraries were discussed in addition to the facility use form that the school district uses. Director Stobbe also spoke about what she currently does when people come in to ask about using the meeting room, which is used quite often. The importance of proper documentation was noted for library use after hours as well as the application form being completed. Marge Franzke motion, Stacey Wright 2nd to approve the meeting room policy verbiage with one change: the last sentence of the first paragraph of the Availability and Use section should read: “Usage of the meeting room may be scheduled before or after open hours by special arrangement”, this replaces “Exceptions permitted on a case-by-case basis”. Motion passed unanimously.

Franzke also asked Stobbe to insert “Date Adopted” or “Date Revised” on the last page of the policy form.

On the Alder Meeting Room Disclaimer form, which will accompany the meeting room policy form, the following changes will be made: Date and Time of meeting(s).    Add the address of the person applying.   Add the email address of the person applying, and have space available for two phone numbers – cell and landline if two numbers exist.

The library code of conduct sheet will also be attached to the policy and disclaimer forms.

Barbara Hodgen motion, Marge Franzke 2nd to accept the meeting room policy with discussed changes to policy and disclaimer sheets along with a printed copy of the code of conduct. Motion passed unanimously.

It was thought that a decorative rope could be used as a reminder to “after hours” patrons that the books in the hallway are not to be touched.

4. Informational items

a. Statistics: A report was presented by Stobbe which graphed the city population, item growth, circulation numbers, OverDrive, and people using the library starting with the year 1980 to the end of 2017. Also presented was meeting room usage and general library operations statistics. 

b. Board member resignation: There were some recommendations made for the replacement of Heidi Wahlgren as a board member and noted that this board members needs to live in the city of Omro per State Statues. Recruitment for a new member will include a statement on the library website, a sign at the checkout desk, and possibly asking Tony to put something in the Omro Herald.

The library board, president, and director are thankful for the service that Heidi provided to the library for so many years. She will be missed.

c. Director Report: Director Stobbe reported that the “donate” button has been placed on the library website and that this button is a direct link to the Oshkosh Foundation who processes the donations for the library. The button also links to further information on donating.

Over 55 people attended the Christmas craft program that Stobbe and Wendy Decker facilitated on Saturday.

Stobbe attended a meeting in Ripon with other directors and of note is the change regarding holds on books. Patrons of individual libraries will no longer be given “local holds” status when asking for a book. Getting a new book will basically be given to the patron who places the hold first.

Mrs. Cindy Morse brought her high school child care class to the library and Stobbe showed them how she conducts story time with little children and how she uses techniques to keep the children interested.

The library staff has been invited to join the school district in a STEM night in January.

Literacy night is in February and the library will have a part in that.

The library will present a program on the book and movie “All mine to give” in December.

A guest speaker will have an ancestry presentation in February.

The library staff is brainstorming for the summer reading program.

The public relations coordinator position will be officially posted on November 20th, including postings at the local colleges, the Omro Herald and LinkedIn. If needed, the second round of posting will include Indeed and the Oshkosh Northwestern. It was thought that the interview committee will meet to go through the resumes and that there isn’t a need for expansion committee meetings until further notice. 

Barbara Hodgen motion, Marge Franzke 2nd, to cancel the December 17, 2018 regular meeting of the board. Motion passed unanimously.

5. Adjournment: Stacey Wright motion, Barbara Hodgen 2nd to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously.

Adjournment at 6:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Marge Franzke, secretary

2019 Board Meeting Schedule:
Meetings will be held on the third Monday of the month at 4:30 p.m. 

January 21, 2019 Board – Director Goals

February 18, 2019 – Evaluation of Director

March 18, 2019 – Open House Planning

April 15, 2019

May 20, 2019 – Reorganize Board

June 17, 2019

July 15, 2019

August 19, 2019

September 16, 2019

October 21, 2019

November 18, 2019

December 16, 2019

